
June 30, 2022

Via E-filing 

Executive Director 
South Dakota Public Utilities Commission 
500 East Capitol Avenue 
Capitol Building, 1st Floor 
Pierre, SD 57501 

RE: Peerless Network of South Dakota, LLC – Switched Access Tariff (Revisions) 

Dear Executive Director: 
On June 21, 2022, Peerless Network of South Dakota, LLC submitted tariff revisions to SD 
Tariff No. 1 to address the FCC’s rules related to Toll-Free Originating Access Service rates. 
Commission Staff subsequently requested the revisions to be re-filed with a July 1, 2022 
effective date.  This corrected filing contains an effective date of July 1, 2022.  This 
submission includes: 

 2nd Revised Page 2, Cancels 1st Revised Page 2

 2nd Revised Page 69, Cancels 1st Revised Page 69

 2nd Revised Page 75, Cancels 1st Revised Page 75

Any questions about this filing should be directed to me at the information below.  

Thank you for your assistance in this matter.

______________________________ 
Patrick Phipps 
Peerless Network, Inc.
433 W. Van Buren St. Suite 410S
Chicago, IL 60607
Office: (312) 506-0933 
Email: regulatory@peerlessnetwork.com 

           Patrick Phipps




